
VILLAGE OF TOLONO 
PLANNING & ZONING BOARD 

October 13, 2021 
 
The Village of Tolono Planning & Zoning Board met on October 13, 2021, remotely via Microsoft Teams. Brian 
Booher, IT Department was at the Police Station, located at 205 E. Main St., Tolono, IL, to operate audio/video 
stream. Chairman Wade Thweatt called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. Roll call found the following 
members present: Delbert Boyle, Josie Donovan, and Jamie Snodgrass. Rich Cunnington, Nate Tate, and Sean 
Talbott were not present. 
 

All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
No one came in person to the Police Station and no one called in to join the meeting remotely. 
 

APPROVAL OF PRIOR MINUTES 
There were no minutes to approve. Thweatt stated it was because there was no meeting the last couple of 
months. 
 

BUSINESS 
Thweatt said that the Downtown Redevelopment Survey should have gone out via Village website and social 
media. The public may get a hard copy of the survey at the Village Hall. The survey will run through November 
5, 2021. All members should have a copy of the survey and members should complete the survey. Snodgrass 
and Boyle felt the questions did not fit what is downtown currently. There is nothing downtown to go there to 
formulate an answer to the questions. 
 

MISCELLANEOUS 
Thweatt stated that P&Z meetings will be held virtually for the rest of the year. 
 

NEXT MEETING 
 

The next meeting is November 10, 2021 at the Police Station. 
 

Motion by Jamie Snodgrass, seconded by Josie Donovan to adjourn the meeting at 6:10PM. Motion passed. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Rena Anderson 
Administrative Secretary 
 
XC: File 
 Village Clerk 


